What's Going On

The Thunder Bay-based Canada Taiwan Friendship Association will once again be organizing a high school student exchange with Taiwan.

Last summer nine students from across Northwestern Ontario spent two months living with Chinese families in Taiwan and learning Mandarin-Chinese.

All high school principals have been sent details of the program. A slide show, followed by an information meeting, will be held in: Terrace Bay on December 14 7:00 p.m. at Terrace Bay High School, Room 104.

All residents of Terrace Bay are cordially invited to come and see the slide show, which is entitled "Life In The Other China." Refreshments. Enquiries contact: Gabriel Fritzen

THANK YOU

To all those who supported me so generously, to all those who gave me their vote, and to my wife, Prisca, and family,

My sincerest gratitude.

Bill Houston

Bits and Bites

by Helene Ballard

Hello Folks! Well we sure had a nice snow storm so I guess if anybody was scared of not having snow for Christmas rejoice! it's here. This snow serves to remind us to be extra careful driving, it's better to take some extra time then to drive too fast and end up in a nasty accident.

It's starting to look like Christmas here at the Home our very able craft room lady, Joan LeBlanc has been busy with her "Elves" making nice decorations for the residents to hang on the door of their rooms. This will give a festive look to our Home along with the tree and other Christmas decorations.

Due to the weather conditions Wednesday our card playing friends were unable to come for bridge and they were missed by our residents, sure hope to see you all next week weather permitting.

On the 21st we had our monthly residents birthday party for our two "Birthday Kids" - Lea Cormier age 82 and Felix Legault age 81. Our hostesses were the ladies of the Moose. We all enjoyed a few games of Bingo after our cake and coffee. We would like to thank these Ladies for their work on our behalf.

At this time we would like to wish all our friends at Costa's Grocery on the occasion of their 25th Anniversary. Our heart felt congratulations and best wishes for many more years serving the folks in our town.

We had a real cliff hanger last week when our residents engaged in a shuffle board tournament and our super winner was William DePerry, also we have 2 real good pool players and now that we have a new pool table these gentlemen want to challenge both the Legion and the Moose for a game of pool how about it guys, any takers? I am sure we will have a good time. If you are interested and would like to set up a game call Joan LeBlanc. We will look forward to this.

Maybe some of you folks saw an item in the Terrace Bay Brochure in the Tourist Centre about Birchwood along with a picture of one of our residents - Bill Dodds sitting at the front entrance playing his violin. Once more getting Birchwood in the news which always helps people get to know



what Birchwood has to offer and how life can be interested and full even in our "Golden Years".

Our senior Bowlers are doing well also, last week August Rantz bowled a 600 game, how about that?

Once more I want to thank all of you who were so kind to help us in our need for egg cartons but we are now well supplied for some time so until such a time as we run out again could I please ask you to not bring any more until further notice? Again our heartfelt thanks.

Looks like we have no Bites lately, well maybe that is a good sign that all is well with our world. If you have any please let me know.

Until next week remember gals, It's not the four legged wolves you have to fear, it's the two legged ones. So long.

Recreation News

Schreiber

Microwave Cooking Course

Schreiber Parks and Recreation in conjunction with Confederation College are hosting a Microwave Cooking course on Saturday, December 7th, 1985 from 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. in the Art Room of the Recreation Complex. Learn the secrets of Microwave Cooking to save you time and energy. This six hour workshop will show you how to organize, prepare and cook nutritious foods in your microwave. Included in the recipes you will sample a roast, chicken, lasagna, vegetables both fresh and frozen, egg dishes, desserts, candy and more. Lots of ideas to help you become a magician with your microwave. Deadline

to register is Friday, November 29th, 1985. For more information contact the Recreation Office at 824-2317.

Children's Christmas Crafts

The Recreation Department is offering a Children's Christmas Crafts program under the instruction of Donna Mikeluk on Saturday, November 30th from 1:30 to 4:00 p.m. The workshop will offer a variety of crafts for children ages 7 to 12. If enough interest is shown Ms. Mikeluk will run a craft program for the children in the new year. Registration is limited to 16 and deadline is Wednesday, November 27th at 5:00 p.m. For more information contact the recreation office at 824-2317. Minor Hockey Meeting

Please note the regular monthly meeting of the continued on page 8

THANK YOU

To everyone who supported me at the polls and especially the people who helped out on my campaign. Congratulations to Mike, the newly elected councillors and trustees in Schreiber.

Bill Hiller

An Invitation to the Residents of THE TOWN OF SCHREIBER & THE TOWNSHIP OF TERRACE BAY

to attend an open meeting to be held at the Terrace Bay Recreation Centre Wednesday, November 27th at 7:00 p.m.

At this informal meeting we plan to provide you with an overview of the Heart and Stroke Foundation, give you an idea of our various programs, find out how we can serve your community, and enlist your assistance in forming a local Heart and Stroke Foundation group.

Speakers for the evening will be: Sally Nelson —

Regional Public Education Representative for the Heart and Stroke Foundation

Barbara O'Brien -

Door-to-Door Chairperson

Speaking on Volunteerism

Refreshments will be served

Please try to attend



There are so many ways for people to support their Ontario Heart Foundation

Wish Your Friends or Customers a Merry Christmas

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS for the Special Edition of the TERRACE BAY-SCHREIBER

must be submitted

NEWS



5:00 p.m.

Christmas issue will be available Dec. 18/85

For assistance and/or ideas contact me:

Gigi

825-3747



Perths

DRYCLEANING SERVICES PHOTO PRINTS — TERRACE BAY TRAVEL REST — SCHREIBER

Mid Winter Specials

Nov. 25 to Dec. 7

Pants, Slacks, Sweaters, Skirts - \$1.99 2 piece Suits, Dresses, Raincoats - \$4.49 Pillows Cleaned, Feathers Sanitized & New Ticking - \$5.49

PHOTO PRINTS - Simcoe Plaza, Terrace Bay TRAVEL REST - Highway 17, Schreiber

825-3776

824-2617

New discount prices

on phot	tofir	nis	shi	in	q											
DISC				10000	-											4.99
12 EX	P															4.99
20 EX	P															6.99
24 EX	P															7.99
36 EX	P.														1	0.99

Ask for a second set of prints for an additional \$1.50 at time of processing on all C-41 color print film rolls and discs.

Kodak-Terry's Sight and Sound **lodak film** Kodal

Drop off points:

Ultraprints

Schreiber Food Market

(4" x 6") at regular price rates

